CITY OF CEDARVILLE
CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
March 15, 2022

The regular monthly City Council meeting was called to order by Mayor Mark
Isenhower after he declared that a quorum was present. A moment of silence was
followed by the pledge of allegiance. Council members present were Alderman
Odom, Alderman Breshears, Alderman McClendon and Alderman Johnson.

A motion to approve the February regular monthly meeting minutes and the March
2" special council meeting minutes was made by Alderman Odom and seconded
by Alderman Breshears. Passed 4-0

The financial report was presented by Treasurer Sandy Cook. End of February
balances for each account were read and the March Financial Report was reviewed.
A motion to approve the March Financial Report was made by Alderman Breshears
and seconded by Alderman Johnson. Passed 4-0

DEPARTMENT REPORTS

Grounds Supervisor Kenneth Brenton reported that grading the city dirt roads is in
progress. The F250 work truck is in the shop for repairs.

Police Chief Ken Howard reported 1 alarm call answered, 2 accidents, 2 arrests, 4
felonies and misdemeanor reports filed, and 1 warrant served.

Fire Chief Cody Cooper was absent due to his full time job. Volunteers reported
two fire calls and unknown number of medical calls.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
The 2020 and 2021 audit is in progress and going well.

Spring cleanup is scheduled for April 9 from 7 a.m. until 1 p.m. or until full. Two
dumpsters will be placed inside the red gate near the fire station.

CITIZEN COMMENTS — None

UNFINISHED BUSINESS — None



NEW BUSINESS

Resolution # 2022-03-15-01, application for County ARPA funding, was presented
by Mayor Isenhower. The city is requesting funding for 2 new police cars with
plexiglass dividers, air purifier system for each section inside the cars, and plastic
seats to fight possible spread of the covid virus. A motion to approve Resolution

#2022-03-15-01 was made by Alderman McClendon and seconded by Alderman
Odom. Passed 4-0

A discussion was held on the future appropriation of ARPA funds. Mayor
Isenhower suggested equal division of approximately $95,000 for each department
(street, police, and fire) once the total distribution is received. The mayor
recommends two additional cars and vests for the police department, extend the
fire station by two bays for the fire department, and a more reliable work truck and
backhoe with a cab for the street department. He asks the council to consider these
suggestions and/or submit additional suggestions in the near future.

Mayor Isenhower reported that the state will replace new population road signs
sometime after July 1* or the city can purchase the new signs and replace the old

ones. The Council agreed to wait until the State Highway Department replaced the
population totals.

With no further business to discuss, a motion to adjourn was made by Alderman
Odom and seconded by Alderman Breshears. Passed 4-0
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